
 

DOUGLAS COUNTY FAIR BOARD- RODEO COMMITTEE MEETING  

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2020 AT 6:30 PM 

MINUTES 

Attendance: Craig Sloan, John Adams, Gabe Ryan, Deb Dilley, Pat Candelaria, Scott Candelaria, Tom 

Harris, Laura Martin, Debbie Mills, Anneliese Phippen, Synneva Knopp, Matt Coyle, Mallory 

Virtual Meeting  

 PRCA  

Synneva let everyone know she is working to fill out the PRCA applications and will 

send to John and Craig for review before sending them in to the PRCA. Craig let the 

committee know that the stock contractor for 2021 will be Summit Pro and the 

video scoreboard vendor will be Reita Creek. John reported that he had been in 

contact with both and they are excited to come back. Synneva said she will ask the 

County’s Business Operations Manager to create an addendum to last year’s 

contracts and get those sent out.  

    

 Hometown Rodeo 

John read over the rule changes in the CR. Most of the changes revolve around 

eliminating age/gender requirements when not applicable. John said he would like 

to simplify a few more age groupings in a couple sections in the future. The 

committee approved the rule changes for 2021. The Hometown Rodeo rules will be 

removed from the CR and be their own set of rules.  

John said the change in the order of the events was very well received. Synneva 

asked for clarification on what the change in the schedule was.  John explained that 

the younger kid events were moved to the beginning of the schedule and team 

roping events were put at the end. That way the kids aren’t waiting around all 

evening and competing so late at night.   

Craig let everyone know that the stock contractor for Hometown would most likely 

be Arlin Lepp again as he has done it for years. He said he would reach out to Monty 

and have him contact Arlin. John let everyone know Monty is stepping down from a 



Director and moving to an Associate Member, but will still be active in helping to 

run the arena day of Hometown Rodeo. He said that the Committee will have to find 

people to help with the organization and tasks leading up to Hometown. John 

volunteered to take on the task of contacting Arlin for 2021.  

  

Chair Recommendation  

Craig announced he would like to put forward a recommendation to the Committee 

for himself and John to remain Co-Chairs instead of moving to Chair and Vice Chair. 

The Committee was in favor. The recommendation will be brought to the Fair Board 

meeting on 11/19 to be voted on.  

 

 2021 Meeting Schedule  

Craig asked Synneva if she knew when Dean wanted the Committee to meet. 

Synneva said that he would have to check with Dean on that, but it is her 

understanding that the Committee can meet every month if they need to, but staff 

will only be present on the predesignated meetings. The Committee decided their 

next meeting would be Monday, February 8.  

  

Marketing  

No Report.  

 

Other/Any Concerns Not Mentioned  

 

Next Meeting: 

February 8, 2021 


